
Special Council Meeting 

June 14, 2024 

12:30 P.M.(EST) 

 

Notice of Public Hearing on Property Taxes was called to order by President Tim McCarthy, 

present were Nancy Thill, Brian Cassidy, Mike Mumper and Mike Botelho.  Also present were 

Rick Reitz Water Superintendent, Ryan Layman Police Chief, Tracey McCay Treasurer and Anne 

Heywood Clerk and 9 residents were present.  

Tim McCarthy turned the meeting over to Tracey the Village Treasurer.  Tracey opened the 

meeting by explaining the mill rate is the amount of tax payable per dollar of the assessed value 

of a property.  One mill is equal to $1 in property tax levied per $1,000 of property’s assessed 

value.   Village has 3 levies, which are listed below. Tracey read the property tax millage rate 

proposed is to be levied for 2024/2025 to support the proposed budget.    

Operating Per Charter     6.7386 Mills 

5 Year Operating       0.9354 Mills 

5 Year Emergency Services      0.9278 Mills 

Tim McCarthy made a motion to approve the 2024 millage rates; Brian Cassidy seconded the 

motion; roll call vote was taken (5) Ayes; Motion passed. 

 

Public Comment – No comments from the public 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:53 P.M. EST. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Anne Heywood/Clerk 

 


